----- Forwarded message -----

From: Noah Olson < coacholson88@gmail.com>

Date: Fri, Aug 4, 2023 at 6:12 PM

Subject: Resignation from teaching position

To: Darby Blakley < dblakley@rvschools.org >, Lucas Thatcher < lthatcher@rvschools.org >

Dear Mr. Blakely,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to formally submit my resignation from my teaching position at River Valley School, effective today.

Living in Mount Horeb makes it difficult to commute to work and give time to my family that is needed, especially with the process of moving across the country, my two children getting ready to start school, and my 18-month-old son.

Thank you for the opportunity for allowing me to move back to Wisconsin to be closer to my side of the family, however, because family is a priority to me, an opportunity for a Physical Education position in Mount Horeb appeared from my wife. I interviewed and got offered the position.

I will be forever grateful to you and River Valley for giving me a chance and not giving up on me when this process began. This is extremely hard for me to do, but I believe it's the right decision for my family.

All the curriculum books are in the office and I will leave my keys in the first drawer of the desk after I remove my items. I apologize for being so close to school starting, but I wanted to make sure I let you know as soon as possible. I wish the school continued success at the start of the school year. Thank you once again for the opportunities and experiences I have gained while being part of the River Valley family.

Sincerely,

Noah Olson-Noah Olson Somerset-Sky Pointe College Preparatory Academy Physical Education Teacher Head Boys Basketball Coach